
Local Parks and Open Spaces Improvement Fund update noted - Request to 
Executive Director of Neighbourhoods Regeneration and Sustainability. 
 
10 Further to the minutes of 27th November 2024, there was submitted and 
noted a report by the Executive Director of Neighbourhoods, Regeneration and 
Sustainability (NRS), regarding the Local Parks and Open Space Improvement Fund 
providing an update on projects allocated within the ward for years 2021/22 and 
2022/23, as detailed in the report.  
 
After consideration, the Partnership  
 
(a) noted the report;  
 
(b) raised concerns with regard to 

  
(i) the Scottish Government Play Area Renewal Fund and that some play 

areas had been allocated funding in 2021 and no works had been 
carried out eg Fulton Street Play area which had been allocated 
£50,000; 

  
(ii) projects thar were not being progressed or had taken several years to 

progress; 
  
(iii) Knightswood High School who had not yet received funding of £5,000;  
  
(iv) numerous complaint’s from residents regarding the state of the play 

parks within the Ward that required to be addressed; and 
  

(c) agreed that the Partnership would look at the priority list and should be 
making the decisions on the priorities should be within the ward; and  
 

(c) requested that Executive Director of Neighbourhoods Regeneration and 
Sustainability 
 
(i) circulate “Our Dear Green Place – A Vision for Glasgow’s Parks and 

Greenspaces” presented to the Environment and Liveable 
Neighbourhoods City Policy Committee on 26th November 2024; 

 
(ii) provide feedback on whether Ward 14 play areas could be re-

prioritised; and  
 
(iii) provide information on the developer contributions for the ward. 

 
 


